EXTRACT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING 

OF THE

WORSLEY AND BOOTHSTOWN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 24TH MAY, 2006

184.
JUVENILE NUISANCE IN BOOTHSTOWN

Councillor Howard outlined the background and current situation in relation to the problems which had arisen as a result of juvenile nuisance in Boothstown.  Sergeant Gerrard reported on the action which had been taken by the Greater Manchester Police commenting on Dispersal Orders, action taken regarding premises selling alcohol, CCTV, work with landlords and businesses and work on dealing with anti-social behaviour.  He indicated that it was important in addressing the issue of juvenile nuisance for all agencies and the community to work together. 

M.A. Howard indicated that he had asked for the item of juvenile nuisance to be placed on the agenda having been contacted by a number of residents saying that they wished they could move away from the area and that the Standsfield Centre was virtually becoming a no go area.  He referred in particular to information being put on the Internet for youths saying where to meet, and young people coming into the area carrying bags of alcohol and concerns regarding Bridgewater Park Playing Fields and youths gathering there.

The Chairman then invited a number of residents to comment and reference was made to the problems being caused in the area by youths.  The Chairman also read a letter out from a local resident on behalf of their parents who had actually had a paving slab thrown at their window.  

Sergeant Gerrard commented on how youths were dealt with by the police and the various options available looking always to find the best option/solution depending upon the youth concerned and the circumstances.

Councillor R. Garrido referred to the need for a range of solutions to be considered.  He referred also to the facilities for youths which were sadly lacking in the area and the under use of the facilities available.  He indicated that there was a need to look more closely at how buildings were being used and what sort of facilities needed to be provided for young people.  He also commented that he was not convinced there was enough done to talk to youths about the problems they were causing and the need for the Community, the Council and the Police and other agencies to all work together to help to solve the problems.  With regard to the money made available by the Community Committee £12,500 so far had been spent on trying to help solve the problem, £7,500 on sports development and £5,000 for the Youth Service.  The importance of the role the Youth Service had to play was noted and Members attention was drawn to the minutes of the Political Executive meeting at which representatives of the Youth Service had attended and were to report back to the next meeting with the Community Committee being kept informed.  Members noted that Community Committee monies had also been made available for CCTV cameras in the area but it was agreed that the installations at Ellenbrook and Moorside, which were about to be ‘live’ would be monitored for the first three months of operation to ascertain their effectiveness.

The Chairman thanked the local residents for attending the meeting and it was agreed that a resolution be prepared by Councillor R. Garrido on the lines suggested at the end of the meeting.  That resolution was agreed and is detailed below.

RESOLVED:
THAT this meeting of the Worsley and Boothstown Community Committee expresses its concern to Salford Council of problems being created by a minority of young people throughout Boothstown, Ellenbrook and Worsley and calls upon the Council together with the police to investigate the following issues and possible solutions and to come forward with firm proposals or at a minimum an interim report to the next meeting of this Committee.

(1)
Provision of youth facilities/activities within existing buildings, i.e. Boothstown Community Centre, Ellenbrook Primary School or Moorside High School such as drop-in centres/cafes etc.

(2)
Consideration be given to introducing a Section 30 Order in Boothstown together with a resumption of and an extension to the Order in Ellenbrook.

(3)
In conjunction with the Section 30 Order, Youth Development Officers in liaison with Police, to work with the young people who are being moved on.

(4)
Instigate a campaign to educate parents on the control of their children and the dangers of alcohol and drugs abuse.

(5)
The Police and the Council to make more use of Anti-Social Behaviour Orders thereby setting an example to others.

(6)
The Community Committee to consider the installation or CCTV at Standfield Centre, Boothstown, following the monitoring of existing schemes in Ellenbrook and Worsley.

(7)
That senior police officers be made aware of the concerns of local people and that the Sub-Divisional Police Superintendent be invited to the next meeting to discuss these concerns.

(8)
That schools participate in the education of young people about anti-social behaviour.

Finally, that this Community Committee pledges to use all its powers to resolve these problems working closely with Local Ward Councillors to ensure that none of the areas become “no go” areas and to support the provision of such financial
